




 

 

 

 
 

 
  
 
 
 
 

May 9, 2019 
 
 
To:   Office of Contract Management 
From:  John Tsutakawa, Director of Contracts 
 
Re:   Sole Source Waiver – San Francisco Unified School District (SFUSD) / Early Education 

Department (EED) 
 
Since 2004, San Francisco’s Preschool for All (PFA) program has supported reduced-cost 
and free preschool access for San Francisco County 4-year-old children, regardless of 
family income, ethnicity, or background.  
 
OECE’s investments in PFA allow SFUSD EED to operate 76 Pre-kindergarten classes for 
both general education and special education students, provide professional development 
and instructional coaching support to PFA staff, as well as implementing and administering 
the Quality Rating and Improvement System (QRIS). In addition, SFUSD EED collaborates 
with community based organizations and other SFUSD departments to support transition 
into kindergarten for families in SFUSD EED and community based preschools. 
 
The Preschool for All program with SFUSD is specific to their EED classrooms.  No other 
early care and education program performs these duties within the SFUSD system.  A fair 
amount of early childhood education is conducted at the public school facilities where 
SFUSD is the sole agency operating. 
 
SFUSD has been providing these services for San Francisco since 2013. We are asking for 
an extension of the sole source waiver granted in 2016 to extend the grant to June 30, 2021. 
 

 


